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Church, Community and Parish News for the villages of
Wymeswold, Burton on the Wolds, Hoton, Cotes, Prestwold and Walton on the Wolds.
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tiling, electrical work.
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Dear Friends,
A new kind of hope?

As | write this | think of things | have never done on
my birthday before, such as writing a pastoral letter.
It's easy to think of the things | cannot do, such as the
traditional going out for a meal with friends and family.
However, staying in has its benefits. My daughter has
baked an amazing cake and my wife is cooking a
lovely birthday meal (omelette and chips, in case
anyone asks). These are a couple of the many
upsides to being in lockdown. Others are that friends
and strangers have more time to chat, albeit from
across the road. The other evening | took our dog out
for what felt like an apocalyptic walk; not a single
person to be seen, a strange hush that | have never
felt before, only a few birds chirping in the distance to
break the silence. The sound of an approaching car
seemed to go on forever before it drove past. They
say that when things get back to normal, it won'’t be
the same kind of normal.

The initial response to a crisis; panic, seems to have
abated somewhat as the shops restock with toilet rolls
and other essentials. Shopping is a new, strange,
experience; having to queue to get both in and out of
the supermarket. | visited one supermarket and
everyone wore a mask. | visited another and no one
wore a mask. | have no idea why. | would recommend
using the village shop, if you can. They seem to be
better stocked, and if you don’t have to drive there’s a
double bonus.

| find it interesting the way society responds to
experts. They have been studying climate change for
many years. Its real and its happening now, although
mainly somewhere else, so maybe that's why most of
us slept peacefully at night. Until the floods came, and
took many houses and cars (including ours). We had
the floods.

Australia had the fires and then somewhere in
between, the virus started. It’'s new, it's unknown, it's
never happened before and yet we listen to every
word the experts tell us. Why? We don’t have a
choice; it's a matter of life and death. Originally we
were told the old and the infirm were most at risk, but

when we learn of the 90 year old who survived and the
5 year old that didn’t, suddenly it becomes very real
and we turn to the experts for help.

A crisis strikes at the very heart of humanity and
humanity responds from its heart. Today, a new kind
of hope and a new kind of hero is emerging. In the
NHS people are literally losing their lives in order that
others may live. | hope we don'’t forget them. It's a new
kind of war and they are a new kind of hero. As are
the many thousands who are flocking to volunteer to
help those in need. | hope this will continue. After the
initial panic, this crisis has brought out a new kind of
humanity, to simply love one another. Truly, | hope
this will continue.

Rex Shaw
Reader Minister

#HOLY TRINITY += ST. MARY - ST. ANDREW --ST. MARY

@ Barrow and Wolds Group

Hire Walton on the Wolds
Village Hall

Phone
lan McMillan 01509 880577
Or Liz Keogh 01509 881740

What’s in this Christian Link?

Pages 3-6 Church News

Pages 6-8 Wymeswold News

Pages 9-13 News from Burton, Hoton, Cotes
and Prestwold

Page 14-16 General news

Page 17 Diary Dates

)/ |BUILDERS
% WYMESWOLD

All aspects of building & maintenance undertaken
Pointing Specialists

ar ——

{

for a free estimate

T: 01509 889351 M: 07887 774377
07403 676427

Christian Link




Church News

The Revd Fiona Cotton-Betteridge

The Bishop is pleased to announce the appointment of
The Revd Fiona Cotton-Betteridge, Priest-in-Charge in
the Benefice of Friskney and Old Leake with Wrangle in
the Diocese of Lincoln, as Associate Priest (House for
Duty) in the Benefice of Barrow-on-Soar with Walton le
Wolds and the Benefice of Wymeswold and Prestwold
with Hoton.
Fiona will be licensed on Wednesday 1st July 2020
(details to be arranged).

| am sure you will all join me in celebrating this good news
and in praying for Revd Fiona and her family as they prepare
to move to join us here in the Barrow and Wolds group. We
pray also for the benefice where Revd Fiona currently
minsters, with whom this news is also being shared today.
We will look forward to the opportunity, when we can all
gather together to celebrate Fiona’s arrival with us and her
ministry among the Barrow and Wolds group of churches.

In my recent messages to you all | have spoken of the hope
that we have in Jesus Christ, of the light that cannot be
extinguished and of the joy that is to be found with God,
even in the darkest of times. | believe that this wonderful
news is a reminder of the plans that God has for our group
of churches and of his calling to us all to serve him in this
place, a reminder of God’s love, light, hope and joy at this
time.

With my continued prayers for Revd Fiona and for you all, |
wish you every blessing,

Revd Clive R Watts
Priest in Charge
Barrow and Wolds Group

A message in light of Coronavirus
(COVID 19).

We have all seen and heard much in the news recently
about the spread of Coronavirus and the impact this is
having on individuals and communities. As | sit and write this
we are working to formulate contingency plans for our
churches, and there are more uncertainties and unanswered

questions than there are answers. This uncertainty has led to
worry, and fear for many people.

In the midst of this fear and uncertainty our faith in God
offers us hope. Jesus gives us the reassurance of his
presence with us at all times saying; “remember, | am with
you always, to the end of the age.” (Matthew 28:20) It is
often said that the Bible tells us to not be afraid, or not to
fear, 365 times, once for every day of the year. The prophet
Isaiah recorded God’s words, “Do not fear, for | have
redeemed you; | have called you by name, you are mine.
When you pass through the waters, I will be with you;
and through the rivers, they shall not overwhelm you;
when you walk through fire you shall not be burned, and
the flame shall not consume you. For | am the Lord your
God, the Holy One of Israel, your Saviour.” (Isaiah 43:1-3)
Whilst it is natural to be fearful when we read our
newspapers or watch the TV news bulletins, it is reassuring
to know that no matter what is happening in our world,
despite our concerns over Coronavirus, and in times of
adversity and sickness, God is there with us, walking
alongside us, and offering us the comfort of his redeeming
love and saving grace. As we face Coronavirus it is good to
remember the words of St Paul “Nothing can ever separate
us from God’s love. Neither [...] our fears for today nor
our worries about tomorrow [...] indeed, nothing in all
creation will ever be able to separate us from the love of
God that is revealed in Christ Jesus our Lord.” (Romans
8:38-39)

Whilst we have seen some selfish and irresponsible
behaviour in response to this situation, such as the panic
buying of household products and some food stuffs, | have
been encouraged by the many generous and positive steps
that people have taken. Neighbours have been looking out
for one another, notes have been put through doors offering
help if it is needed, communities are coming together to
ensure that the most vulnerable members of society are
cared for and supported through this situation. Jesus
constantly reminded us of the need to “love one another” or
to “love your neighbour as yourself” (John 13:35,
Mark12:31), and his message of care and concern for the
sick, the vulnerable and the suffering is as important as ever
in light of this pandemic. It is heart-warming to see so many
people putting their Christian faith into action and caring for
their neighbours at this difficult time.

The Archbishops of Canterbury and York have written to all
clergy regarding Coronavirus, in their letter they said...

We want to assure you all of our prayers
and thoughts as across the country,
communities consider what steps they can
take to care and support one another. [...]
May we also pray for all those working in
our health service and in leadership roles.
We are grateful for their dedication,
expertise and hard work. As we journey

News Items and Adverts for next issue

Deadline date for the June issue is Monday 11th May.

Items submitted after the Deadline Date may not be included in the Link.

Please send News Items, Articles or Social Adverts to Jenny Bokor at 3, Rectory Place, Wymeswold.
Tel: 881428, E-mail: jennybp54@aol.com
Please send Commercial Adverts to Chris Keeling at 9, The Stockwell, Wymeswold.
Tel 880515, E-mail: chriskeeling38@gmail.com
Please note all Commercial Adverts should be sent in JPEG Format whenever possible,
otherwise it causes a lot of work so we may need to charge for the time spent creating them.
Apologies, but we cannot distribute any additional material
with the Christian Link, e.g. flyers.




through this season of Lent we are all
aware of the challenges that face us day by
day. Now we need to continue to work
together and to pray for each other,
showing compassion and resilience and
above all, caring especially for those who
are marginalised in our societies.

In response to Coronavirus, our prayers to God are for those
who are ill with this virus and for those who care for them,
especially in countries that have been most affected. We
also pray for health and frontline workers as they face their
daily tasks. And we remember those communities and
businesses that have been affected and any people facing
discrimination as a result of the virus. Please do join me in
praying for those infected and affected by Coronavirus, you
might like to use one of these prayers; the first is written by
the Revd Sam Wells from St Martin’s in the Field, London
and the second is from the Church of England.

God of healing and hope, in Jesus you
meet us in our places of pain and fear.
Look with mercy on those who have
contracted the new virus, on any who are
vulnerable, and on all who feel in danger.
Through this time of global concern, by
your Holy Spirit bring out the best not the
worst in us. Make us more aware of our
interdependence on each other, and of the
strength that comes from being one body
in you. Through Christ our wounded
healer. Amen.

Keep us, good Lord, under the shadow of
your mercy in this time of uncertainty and
distress. Sustain and support the anxious
and fearful, and lift up all who are brought
low; that we may rejoice in your comfort
knowing that nothing can separate us from
your love in Christ Jesus our Lord. Amen.

If you are self-isolating, or avoiding going to public places at
the moment, you might like to try some of these online
worship recourses to enable you to join in with regular
worship from the comfort of your own home. More can be
found on the church of England website.

Daily Prayer from the Church of England, including an Audio
version.
https://www.churchofengland.org/prayer-and-worship/
join-us-service-daily-prayer

Live stream services
All Hallows by the Tower - https://www.ahbtt.org.uk/live-
stream/
St Mary’s Kenton - https://www.stmaryskenton.org/live-
church-webcam/

Finally, if you are fed up of singing ‘Happy Birthday’ to time
your hand washing, you might like to try singing the chorus
of ‘Great is Thy Faithfulness’, or ‘How Great Though Art’, or
perhaps reciting the ‘Apostles Creed’ or saying the ‘Lord’s
Prayer’ twice, all of which | understand take the same
amount of time.

Take care of yourselves and one-another and be assured of
my prayers for all in our parishes at this difficult time.

Every blessing,
Revd Clive Watts

The Revd Clive Watts
Priest in Charge, the Barrow and Wolds Group

n Link

News from St
Andrew’s

Well, what can one say about
April? What a world wide
concerning period we are experiencing. As one who is old
enough and actually caught the Hong Kong flu in 68/69 |
know how frightening that was and this is apparently far
worse. Because of the enormous developments in
communication we are far more aware of the situation and
this adds to the feeling of helplessness and concern. As my
son would say “This is a period where we must be brave”
and my Mum would have said “Let’s pray”.

Reverend Clive is working wonders in keeping in touch with
us by placing services on the internet and for anyone who
feels they would like to be part of the service you can either
access the website

www.barrowandwoldsgroup.com or if Facebook is your
preference https://www.facebook.com/
revdclive.barrowwolds.

Not much else to say really as everything has been
cancelled till further notice. Please keep well and safe.

God bless.
Adena Hecks

News from St
Mary’s

It has been lovely to see the
beautiful daffodils in full .

bloom as | have walked around the village recently. The
ones growing around the church look, | think, particularly
beautiful and are a reminder not only of nature continuing
when all else may be pausing but also of the great
community spirit within our village. There are many, many
people working behind the scenes as well as on social
media to make sure that people are, if they need it, being
taken care of.

In terms of what has been happening at St. Mary’s | can tell
you that the prayer group has continued to pray together on
Wednesday’s via Zoom and the bell ringers have been very
active in setting daily ringing challenges throughout April as
well as meeting at the virtual pub after a virtual practice on
Tuesday evenings. None of this quite matches meeting
together in person, we know, but it helps us all to stay
connected with friends and those we enjoy spending time
with.

Continues on page 6
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to Penny Samuelson for ongoing artwork.




Continued from page 5

Clive has been working tirelessly to ensure that we are
supplied with Bible readings, prayers and Sunday services.
This began by email and has now moved to the live
streaming of services.

To view this, all you need to do is to go onto the Barrow and
Wolds group page and you should find all the information
you need. Our thanks go to Clive and those helping with
updating the web page and teaching everyone how to use
the technology. We are all becoming quite whizzy at this
stuff now! Further details can be found by visiting
www.barrowandwoldsgroup.com or https://
www.facebook.com/revdclive.barrowwolds

We also have some very exciting news... an Associate
Priest for the Barrow and Wolds group of churches has been
appointed and will hopefully be in post from July. Revd.
Clive emailed us the following announcement:

‘On behalf of the Churchwardens of Barrow upon Soar with
Walton le Wolds and the Churchwardens of Wymeswold and
Prestwold with Hoton, | share the following announcement
from Bishop Martyn, Bishop of Leicester...

The Revd Fiona Cotton-Betteridge

The Bishop is pleased to announce the appointment of
The Revd Fiona Cotton-Betteridge, Priest-in-Charge in
the Benefice of Friskney and Old Leake with Wrangle in
the Diocese of Lincoln, as Associate Priest (House for
Duty) in the Benefice of Barrow-on-Soar with Walton le
Wolds and the Benefice of Wymeswold and Prestwold
with Hoton.
Fiona will be licensed on Wednesday 1st July 2020
(details to be arranged).

Michael has been in touch with Fiona and she is very much
looking forward to moving to the area and working with us
soon. | am sure that she and her family will be in our prayers
as she prepares to leave her old parish and move to our
village.

Finally, for several years we have collected food and other
essentials each week for the Carpenter's Arms. With the
lockdown in place this way of supporting their work is no
longer possible. To mitigate this, the PCC (Parochial
Church Council) met virtually in March, and unanimously
voted to donate £750 to the Carpenter’'s Arms in
Loughborough. They have now received this money and are
able to begin to put it to good use to support those in
greatest need.

If there is anything we can do to support you further during
this time please do feel free to contact Clive, whose various
contact details can be found by visiting
www.barrowandwoldsgroup.com or myself or Michael on
880218

Julie Henshaw

Great for a summer children’s party
HIRE THE SPORTS PAVILION
at Towles Field, Burton on the Wolds

Phone Pam Harrison 01509 880058

East Midlands
Ambulance Service
Wolds Community First
Responders

Well, everything has changed!

Our team were soon grounded after the
virus spread, but up to last month we had a CFR on duty
from our team working on the front line. Our other
colleagues have had to step down.

We have been doing other work with the Ambulance Service
but this has been very limited.

We still maintain the Wymeswold Defibrillators each month
so that they are always ready for service.

Our good news is that we have five new recruits going
through the recruitment process. This will mean the we will
soon be able to provide greater cover for our area.

(Registered Charity Number: 1182197)

Peter Blount

EMAS CFR Group Coordinator
(01509 889692)
(07718251502)

Wymeswold Church of England
Primary School

Dream and Believe, Learn and Achieve

Our school motto is now more relevant than it ever was.
We are certainly in changing and unprecedented times.
Our thoughts and prayers are with the children, parents,
carers and families at this time.

We are all proud that the school has remained open to
provide child care for key workers who require it. Also that all
children are being supported with on line activities and
ideas. The response from the children has been exceptional.
We thank Mrs Scallon and all the staff for their brilliant
commitment in keeping it going.

We recognise that major disruptions are taking place and a
lot of pressure is being put onto both parents and school
staff.

We wish everyone well and pray that you are all safe and we
look forward to a great welcome back school celebration
when advised we can safely reopen.

Peter Blount
Co Chair of Governors



Update from
Wymeswold Church /g
Appeal Fund '

Raise funds for

First we'd like to bring you some wonderful news - an Wymeswold SChOOl PTA
extremely generous anonymous donation has been made to

support the essential repairs and upkeep of St Mary's

Church which were identified during its routine fiv_e-year eve ry t i m e yo u

inspection (a bit like the annual MoT for cars). This,
combined with your generosity in supporting WCAF h | .

fundraising events over the past year or so, means that the S O p O n | ﬂ e
Fabric Committee of St Mary's Church are able to

commission the necessary programme of works once we
are out of "lockdown".

Find us on easyfundraising to start:

On the not so good news front. due to the uncertainty on https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/wymeswoldpta/

social gatherings over the next few months we have :
cancelled this year's Safari Supper (13th June) but hope to P> Google Play
go ahead with the Curry and Quiz on Saturday 26th

September. We will keep you updated through Link and the

2 Downioad on the
[ App Store

village website. Shop with over 3,300 online stores
Once again "Thank You" to everyone who has supported .
WCAF over the years and we hope to have a full amazoncouk JOhn Lewis eb y M&S
programme of events in 2021.
Janel Fone

DEBENHAMS “ HJ Viking Sainsbury’s
SCRF'.':IX JUST EAT

discover fashion online

Q eaqyfundralsmg £) £27 Million raise d  (§) 16 Millionusers () 130,000 causes

\_~ feel qo0d shopping

Choose us as your

Mi&’/ﬁ% Co-op local cause

Wymeswold School PTA

BASED IN WYMESWOLD
COVERING WYMESWOLD, REMPSTONE, BURTON ON
THE WOLDS, COTES AND NEARBY VILLAGES

FOR APPOINTMENTS, PRICING AND ANY QUESTIONS Enhancing the education

PLEASE CALL STACEY ON 07530 101 123 of the chilldven st
. Wymeswold Primary
ADD ON SERVICES INCLUDE, GEL NAILS, EYEBROW School

SHAPING AND MAKE-UP/TUTORIALS

I'M A I:1 CONSULTANT,
WOULD YOU LIKETO
START YOUR WEIGHT
LOSS PLAN WITH ME,
JUST GIVE ME A CALL

FOLLOW ME ON FACEBOOK AND INSTAGRAM AT
‘MY IMAGE OF YOU' @

ne coop.co.uk/membership and make us your cause.




Wymeswold
Community Volunteers

DO YOU NEED HELP?

We are a group of residents of Wymeswold who are
coming together to help in the community during a time
where some people are experiencing difficulty in

accessing what they need. We would like to support the
community that we live in and ensure that nobody is left
isolated or without what they need.

We can help with:
Urgent Supplies Posting Mail Dog Walks

Chats Shopping A friendly phone call

If you would like to speak to us or want to ask for help please
email: wymeswoldhelp@gmail.com or call 07904 518 410

If you wish to join our team of volunteers please text
07904 518 410 or join our Facebook Group “Wymeswold
In Need”

PLEASE HELP SPREAD THE
WORD TO OUR
NEIGHBOURS IN NEED




News

urton Hoton
tes Prestwold

Hoton,
Prestwold and
Cotes Village
Hall

Saturday 4th July Strollabout Supper?

Sunday 6" September Village Show

Friday 4™ December Christmas Light Switch on
Thursday 17" December Carols by Candlelight

You can check out our forthcoming events on Facebook:
www.facebook.com/HotonVillageHall

Sunday Newspapers

Did you know that for just an extra 25p (which goes to VH
Funds) you can collect your Sunday newspaper from the hall
at 9am. It is an environmentally friendly way to get your
Sunday paper as just one person collects from East

Leake (arranged from week to week with your order). This
raises about £200 per annum for the village hall, but could
raise even more with greater support. Vouchers can be used
too and there is no long term commitment.

If you are interested in joining please contact lan Jones
email: hoton23@btinternet.com or tel: 889080

Hiring Hoton Village Hall

For hire charges visit http://
hoton.leicestershireparishcouncils.org/villagehall.html
or contact the booking secretary, Gail Eady via the village
email or phone 889089. Residents of Hoton, Cotes and
Prestwold receive 25% discount.

E: Hotonvillagehall@gmail.com

Web: http://hoton.leicestershireparishcouncils.org/
villagehall.html

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/HotonVillageHall
Twitter : @HotonVH

Tel: 01509 880682

Charity number: 1077645

Chris Cassell

Burton on the Wolds
Gardening Club

2020 is proving to be a year like nothing
else any of us have ever experienced. We began in January
with our annual lunch at Gates Nurseries near Oakham - a
very enjoyable occasion for all.

Since then things haven’t gone to plan - the bad weather put
a stop to our snowdrop outing, originally set for February at
Belton House in Lincolnshire. Then came news of Covid 19
— should we continue with our talk in March by Griselda Kerr
of the Dower House at Melbourne? To be on the safe side
we postponed the talk. The “Bee Lady”, Sandra Hart, was
due to talk to us on April 23rd but as things are getting worse

we have postponed her talk too.

Our “big outing,” the weekend coach trip to see gardens in
Yorkshire has also had to be postponed, but there is a light
on the horizon! We have rearranged the trip for June 4th/5th
and 6th 2021- the price is the same and any deposits
already paid will remain valid (We still have some places
available).

We hope we’ll be able to continue with the programme
planned for the later part of this year but it really is a case of
wait and see.

All the NGS (National Garden Scheme ) “Yellow Book”
gardens that we so enjoy visiting (not least for the cups of
tea and the wonderful cakes!) will be closed this year. This is
devastating news for the many charities that benefit from the
generous donations given to them by the NGS from the
money raised by the opening of these gardens. In 2018 the
NGS donated £3 million to nursing and health charities.
These charities include Macmillan Cancer Support, Marie
Curie, Hospice UK, Carers Trust, Queen’s Nursing Institute,
Parkinson’s UK, Perennial, and MS Society.

If you wish to support any of these charities you can find
more information at ngs.org.uk/benificiaries . In addition,
Club members Maggie and Steve Johnson, who usually
open their lovely garden in Wymeswold (Brookend) for the
NGS, made a video tour of their garden this March, and
intend to repeat these ‘virtual tours’ through the seasons.
This first, very interesting video, explains the layout and
history of the garden and what will develop through the
coming year. It can be seen on youtube.com/watch?
=0nvtGrObUbO. You can then make a donation in lieu of an
entrance fee!

Stay safe,
Maggie Bantick 880044

v

Wymeswold Playgroup

Wymeswold Playgroup Offers
Childcare & Preschool Education for
Children Aged 2yrs to School Age

We offer a safe and caring environment where children feal
happy and relaxed. We encourage leaming through play, art,
music and a variety of other indoor and cutdoor activities
whilst following the Early Years Foundation Stage
curriculum.

Run by experienced, qualified and dedicated staff who help
chilldren reach their full potential.

We offer very competitive rates and up to 15 houwrs free
childcare for children 3 years plus. 2 year and 30 hour
funding is also available where aligible.

FRKEFER

to register for a place,
061 or email:

For more information, to amange a visit or

please contact Carol on 07500050

We can also be found on Facebook

Chartty Number: 1027215




: MARTIN
Rentokil TREE CARE
Arboricultural Services

Esgblished
2001

Have you noticed

damp, rot or
woodworm in your

property? TREES

We can provide advice and specialist 5 TUM P S

solutions for: All TREE work undertaken by an
: E':E:z: " INSURED, QUALIFIED, EXPERIENCED
9 damp LOCAL tree specialist

e Basement & structural Rated ‘Excellent’

waterproofing e Truato Clean tidy service all waste removed from site
) . Trustpilot
» Cavity wall issues

- svuctualepaie Martin: 01509 21 24 21 Or 07970 314259
et iy o i fol emal: martintreecare@btconnect.com

« Woodworm

Property Care
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Rising Damp Woodworm rron on the W,
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e’e‘schoor Playar®®

Burton on the Wolds Pre-school Playgroup offers a
warm welcome to all children from two years old to
school age.

Based in Burton on the Wolds Village Hall on weekdays
during term time.

Monday & Friday 9am — 12pm

Tuesday, Wednesday &Thursday 9am — 12pm, 9am —
1pm or 9am — 3pm

We aim to provide high quality care and education for
children, enabling them to learn and develop in a fun and
stimulating environment. We have a dedicated team of

. experienced and caring staff who will support your child
Get in touch to book a survey as they take their first steps in education.

01509 809 625 > Ofsted rated ‘good".

» Close links with Burton on the Wolds Primary School.

rentokil.co.uk/property-care 3 For more information or to arrange a visit please call
07528 657859 or email botwplaygroup@gmail.com
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PROTECTING PROPERTIES FOR OVER 60 YEARS

LOCAL QUALIFIED SURVEYORS | DETAILED REPORTS - /- -_‘).
PCA MEMBER | LONG TERM GUARANTEES i \ ’L } \
= =

Z ]
,L“} , -

WHICH? TRUSTED TRADER b -




Wymeswold | FENEHES RN S

@esly 2a Hoton Road NHS services m

ﬂ, LE12 6UA
Tel: 01509 Includes
881513 .

NHS prescriptions

+ Repeat dispensing

+ Electronic prescriptions
OPENING TIMES * Repeat management

Monday 9am to S5pm « Medicines use review
Tuesday 9am to 5pm

Wednesday 9am to 5pm  New medicines support

Thursday 9am to 6.30pm * Disposal of unwanted
Friday 9am to 5pm medicines
Saturday =~ 9am to 12 noon » Blood pressure monitoring

MAY

Mormally we would have a good idea of what is happening in May but this year everything
has changed with the advent of Coronovirus. As we write this the country is still in lockdown
and Government advice is to stay at home unless you have to shop for essentials, pick up
medication or exercise.

Wash your hands frequently for 20 seconds with soap and water and avoid touching your
face. Use hand sanitiser if you are unable to wash your hands easily.

If you are over 70 or have compromised immunity the village has an excellent volunteer
network which can arrange for your medication to be delivered for you, shopping to be
fetched, mail posted, dogs walked............. — the number to ring is 07904 518410 or email
wymeswoldhelp@gmail.com
Unfortunately we are unable to undertake all the deliveries ourselves as there just isn't
enough time or staffl
So this May is the time to enjoy your gardens and the one thing we can be sure of is that
hay fever season is upon us and we have good availability of antihistamine tablets and eye
drops!

Pharmacy entrance

Please observe social distancing. Mo more than 2 people in the shop at at a time. We have
a gazebo outside to shelter you from the sun/rain and would ask that you remain 2 meters
away from other people in line with current advice. Please check that there is no-one else in
the shop and come in.

Once in the shop please remain behind the barrier. This is for your safety as well as ours!
We have doorbell at the entrance for those of you who need assistance with opening the
door.




SIX ACRE NURSERIES GARDEN CENTRE
GARDEN DELI & COFFEE SHOP

Conveniently located on the A60 just outside Loughborough.
We are an independent, family-run, horticultural nursery.

You will find everything you need at our nursery;

- Perennials - Climbers - Heathers - Roses - Fruit trees -
- Ornamental Trees - Fruit and Vegetables - Hedging Plants -
- Seasonal Bedding Plants - Pots and Sundries -

Visit our
GARDEN DELI & COFFEE SHOP

for a wide range of delicious food and drink

Phone: Six Acre Nurseries
01509 856079 Loughborough Road
Opening Times Costock
Monday - Saturday 9am to 5pm Loughborough
Sunday & Bank Holidays 10am to 4pm Leicestershire
Garden Deli & Coffee Shop closed Mondays LE12 6XB

HANWELL
WINE ESTATE

Award-winning English Wine from
three generations of local w1ne makers

English sparkling wine

¢ Vineyard tours & wine tasting
o Gift vouchers

¢ Corporate hire

® Rural skills workshops

¢ Reopening for wine sales from 1-4pm
on Saturdays as soon as possible.

Hanwell Wine Estate, Hickling Pastures, LE14 3QG
01949 81393 info@HanwellWine.co.uk
www.HanwellWine.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH
PRACTITIONER

A Member of the Alliance of Private

Sector Practitioners

Wymeswold Pharmacy
Monday & Wednesday 9am — 5pm
(last app. 4.30pm) — 01509 881513

Or Home Visiting Service
Mobile 07814266011

ALISON MATTHEWS
email: walkonvelvet@hotmail co.uk
DipCFHP, MPSPract

‘ BnR Property Services

A complete property management solution

REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE SERVICE
Basic Maintenance | General Gardening | Waste
Disposal | Fence Repairs & Replacements
Decorating | Plumbing | Landscaping | Electrical
Building | Joinery | Plastering | Roofing

www.bnrpropertyservices.co.uk
MAN WITH A VAN SERVICE

Single Items to a Full
House Move
Domestic &
Business Moves

www. manwuthavanloughborough co.uk

TRAINED =« QUALIFIED = INSURED » DBS CHECKED

01509 276535 | 07534 849950

repairs@bnrpropertyservices.co.uk

REMPSTONE VILLAGE HALL

Newly renovated, spacious, well fitted out
and fully licensed hall for hire. Seating
and crockery etc. for 110.

Competitive rates per hour
TO BOOK: www.rempstonevillage.org.uk

or contact 07758 464515 or email
rempstone vh@hotmail.co.uk
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Alice’s Tea Shop Guiding in
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Contact: Vera Willisms

A Warm Welcome awaits at our Traditional Tea Shop 01509 880096
At 4 Main Street, Keyworth

iy Brownies — aged 7-10
el. on5937 5352

Contact: Karen Dilks

Cooked Breakfasts Aﬁemoon Tea 01509 880803
Hot Drinksto takeaway Home-made and locally @rofelle e el AL e
Loose Ie.:gC teas sourced produce

Pramiaete Wars VENRs e
Selection ofcoﬁees Glutenfree options available 01200 2AN00E
Lighﬂunches Frevei - workfrom Alice’s
Delicious Home-made Cakes Private hireforCelebraﬁons W y m e S W 0 I d a n d

Wolds Villages

Like us on Facebook or follow on Instagram
Al icesTeaShopKeyworth
Or contact us at info@AlicesTeaShop.co.uk

»ay

THE

MOBILE CAT GROOMER

Specialist Only Cat Groomer
Fully insured and Accredited by The London School of Cat Grooming to Master Cat Level.

Specialist in elderly, disabled, nervous and timid cats and also aggressive cats.
No need for sedation, I use purely holistic methods.

Based in Wymeswold offering a mobile service throughout Leicestershire, Nottinghamshire and
Derbyshire so that your cat can be groomed in their own home.

Services include, claw clipping, full dry grooms, matt removal and full lion clips.
Tel 07949 575 560
Email thefairymogmother@gmail.com

Website thefairyvmogmother.co.uk

"My Passion is my Profession"




General News

Despite the wonderful publicity in the
last Link sadly Richard Knight's talk
about RAF Wymeswold was
postponed. However Richard’s

WOLDS

fascinating history of the airfield . :
which appeared as a PDF late last HlStO.I‘I(;al
year has been revised — and Organlsatlon

extended. Because it was already

getting to be a very large file to download the revised version
is in six separate parts. Part Four is entirely new, with many
first-hand recollections of flying from the airfield and other
activities of 504 Squadron — and, once again, many
evocative photographs and other ‘memorabilia’. And if this
is not enough there are five YouTube videos about the
airfield, the aircraft and the crews too.

RAF Wymeswold

The WHO's talk in May is postponed while the talk in June
and walk in July are to be confirmed.

Things to do

While the WHO's monthly meetings are in hiatus there is
plenty to do! If you’ve not delved into the history of the local
area then there’s much to be discovered from the comfort of
home. The WHO web site has over 100 web articles going
back to 1990 and about 25 PDFs — including all four issues
of The Wolds Historian.

Did you know that there was once an Especially Sacred
Grove somewhere along the Fosse Way to the east of
Wymeswold?

And if all that reading is too much then there are links to
several YouTube videos about the Wolds and Leicestershire
more generally which | put together two years ago.

All the necessary links via www.hoap.co.uk/who/
Advice on finding your way about is on the opening page.
Stay safe and very best wishes.
Bob Trubshaw
Chair, Wolds Historical Organisation

01509 881342
bobtrubs@indigogroup.co.uk

Scouts "‘%‘

BEAVERS

cubs

The 15 Wolds Scout Group

We prepare young people with skills for life
and now they need these more than ever.

We are certainly in challenging times and it is times like this
that the importance of scouting comes to the forefront.

We hope that everyone is keeping in good health and finding
plenty of things to entertain families.

Scouting goes on with all sections keeping in touch with their
Beavers, Cubs and Scouts. We will carry on with badge
work at home.

Corona has stopped us from starting back this term and our
programme is on hold for a bit but we will be planning and
ready for the day everything returns to ‘normal’.

We have postponed our AGM and a few other things.

There are lots of activities on the Scout Association website
for anyone to use.

Proposed new Beaver Section:

The new Beaver Colony is on temporary hold but leader
recruitment continues so that we will be ready to get it all
going again.

Scout Teddies in windows:

Just for fun, all Beavers, Cubs and Scouts have been asked
to put something in their windows with the scout green and
yellow necker on so passers-by can spot it and know they
are members of the 1°' Wolds Scout Group.

Beech Party
We are hoping that our Beech Party on 6" July will be a
celebration.

Keep safe.

From the Scout Law the following may come in handy over
this time

A SCOUT’S DUTY IS TO BE USEFUL AND TO HELP
OTHERS.

Keep smiling and stay happy.

Yours in Scouting

The 1% Wolds Section Leaders:

Group Scout Leader & Scout Leader:
Peter Blount 01509 889692

Beavers:
Beaver Leaders:
David Bradshaw/Mandy Hickling
David:07879 846812 Mandy:07709784118

Cub Scouts:
Cub Scout Leader: Shaun Black 01509 880438

Scouts:
Scout Leader: Peter Blount 01509 889692

Peter Blount



TEMPORARY BAN ON BONFIRES

UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

In order to protect the safety of members of the public during

the Covid-19 pandemic, we have taken the decision to

temporarily ban bonfires at allotments.

People with respiratory problems are extremely vulnerable
to the effect of smoke inhalation and requiring treatment for
this puts them at risk of exposure to Covid-19.

Residents spending more time at home in lockdown may also

suffer nuisance from bonfire smoke preventing them spending

time in their gardens which is often the only place where they
can get exercise, relax or enjoy some fresh air.

We appreciate this will cause inconvenience for plot holders

needing to dispose of green waste, but please bear with us
and respect the others during this difficult time.

Please do not ignore this
instruction

Further details; Charnwood Borough Council Environmental
Protection Team Tel. 01509 634636

Christian Link




£50 million support package for Charnwood businesses leaps into action

More than £5 million of government funding is on its way to Charnwood businesses as part of a £50 million package to help
local firms.

Charnwood Borough Council has acted quickly to get the first set of government business grants to local companies who are
struggling because of the coronavirus pandemic. More firms will receive millions of pounds of support in the coming weeks.

On the day the council launched its online registration form (Wednesday, April 1), 539 businesses registered for grants and
222 payments worth a total of £15.5 million were processed that day or within the next week. Some applications require further
checks or information and are being carried out as a priority.

The Council estimates 2,700 businesses in the borough will be eligible for the grants worth a combined total of £32million.

It comes as the Council also informs 850 businesses in the borough this week that they qualify for a business rates relief
holiday and therefore will not pay rates for a year. That will save the 850 businesses over £18 million in business rates.

Combined with the grants, the available support to borough businesses is worth around £50 million.

In total, between the grants and the business rates holidays, we estimate that package of support will be around £50 million in
Charnwood alone. Grants of either £10,000 or £25,000 are available to businesses that already get rate relief or are in sectors
most affected by the national lockdown — such as shops, restaurants, gyms, beauticians and estate agents.

In order to claim the grant payment, a business needs to fill in an online registration form on the Council website. It does not
take long to complete and will help ensure that payments only go to those businesses that are eligible and in most need.

The Council has also deployed extra staff to help process the payments and deal with queries about the grants and other
business rates matters during the COVID-19 crisis. However, the Council has been experiencing a high volume of calls so
people are encouraged to visit the Council website in the first instance www.charnwood.gov.uk/cvbusiness or email
business.rates@charnwood.gov.uk.

Alternatively, call 01509 634831.
The government website businessupport.gov.uk is also packed with information for businesses.
Web: www.charnwood.gov.uk

Twitter: @charnwoodbc
Facebook: facebook.com/charnwoodbc

* Only go outside for food, health reasons or work
(where this absolutely cannot be done from home)

« Stay 2 metres (6ft) away from other people

» Wash your hands as soon as you get home




IS Burton on the Wolds
NOble = Tennis Club

—

New ShOp Location in Wymeswold Vi”age Period | Monday | Tuesday | Wednesday | Thursday | Friday | Saturday | Sunday
. . 9.00- |club public  |club club club public  |club
Ski / Snowboard / Wintersports and Cycle 13.00
Sales / Repairs and Servicing. iggg— public |club public club public E?Oachting club
R .30pm to
Shop attached to our wholesale warehouse 4.30pm
g ! . 15.00 - | club coaching | public Club club Club public
which is open to the public. s -
Bikes and accessories S GIANT . ;
Skis Built 1o be vidden, THE FREESKI COMPANY Timetable for tennis courts.
Snowboards To book a court during public time please contact Pam or Peter Harrison on 01509 880058. Please
Boots ENDEAVOR ] note Monday and Friday public times maybe used by BOW school and occasional Wednesdays so
Bindi SNOWBOARDS please check,
Indings
|mpact Protection @ The key for court is available from Pam and Peter at 51, Barrow Road, Burton on the Wolds.
Helmets ORTOVEX a8s Cost is £4 per court per hour for adults and £2 an hour for under 16 years to hire. To join the
Bags 7 B“!!“!n club go to www.burtontennis.orq.uk
Wax and Tuning -
Clothing «f’
And much much more! % | ygene ] DEMON

Custom House - Hillside Farm
Rempstone Road

Hire Burton on the Wolds
Village Hall

Wymeswold
Loughborough, Leics To book please contact
LE12 6UE
Tals 0165%9 881111 BOTWVillageHall@gmail.com
et biehoa Y — Or telephone 07421307029
www.nobleboards.co.u Breawork (Y - e
info@nobleboards.co.uk e
; ]
& [Cs : =<9 For all your Garden " il Dla‘ ) Da teS
N S Requirements i
Barrow .o oy
Tel: 01509 416445 Fri 1st First Friday, Petanque, Pizza and Prosecco
d 07748635095 night at Hoton Village Hall, 7pm
1 anas fdp@f Mon 11th  Burton PFA AGM, 7.30pm at the Pavillion,
Towles Field
- Sat 16th Christian aid Coffee morning,10.20-noon at
Walton Village Hall
X Sun 31st Plant sale and Cream teas, 2.30-4.30pm at
Complete Landscape Service : : g Burton Village Hall
¢ g June
« Garden Designs - s ; fuln 28th Strawberry teas, 4pm at Walton Village Hall
ey ; = uly
PDaTli.s Sat 4th Hoton Strollabout Supper
i ) Sun 5th Burton Fete 50yr Celebration
* Ponds : September
¢ Water Features Sun 6th Hoton Village Show
¢ Pergolas ) Sat 26th Wymeswold Church Appeal Curry and Quiz
« Fencing December
e Turfing o Fri 4th Hoton Christmas Light switch on
o Planting Schemes s e Sat 5th Christmas Coffee morning, 10.30-noon at

Walton Village Hall

v Biuekifaved Drivewoys Thurs 17th  Carols by Candlelight at Hoton Village Hall

e Brick and Stone walling
* Garden Mainfenance

gty Please note many of the above dates may be
‘ cancelled due to COVID-19. Please check with
Website: www.barrowlandscapes.co.uk the organisers.




Please check with the organisers as some
dates below may be cancelled due to COVID
19

T TP TPPPPP TP VFVVeY
R Coffee

and cake

Burton on the Wolds Baby and

At

Burton on the Wolds Village Hall..
Weds 22" April 2.30- 4pm
Weds 27™ May 2.30- 4pm

Toddler Group

Burton on the Wolds Village Hall
Mondays 2pm — 3.30pm during term time

A stay and play group for children from birth to
Burton on the Wolds Pavilion ...

Weds 24™ June 2.30- 4pm
Weds 22nd July 2.30- 4pm
Weds 26™ August 2.30- 4pm
Weds 23"September 2.30- 4pm

£1 coffee / tea

school age
Play, craft and snack
Come and meet other parents and children
£2.50 per family
Everyone welcome

For more details contact Melissa (07538 201463)
£1 for a slice of cake ALL WELCOME

Roman Catholic Services: East Leake & Keyworth:

Father Michael (Parish Priest), Our Lady of the Angels, Main Street, East Leake (01509 852147).
www.grasshopper-hosting.co.uk/eastleakeandkeyworth/04_MassTimes/MassTimes.html

Saturdays: 6pm (Vigil Mass of Sunday) Our Lady of the Angels, Main Street, East Leake.

Sundays: 9am St Margaret Clitherow, Willow Brook, Keyworth. Sundays: 11am Our Lady of the Angels, Main Street, East Leake.

Anglican

St Mary’s Wymeswold Churchwarden: Michael Henshaw (880218). Assistant Church Wardens: Chris Keeling and Elizabeth Tingle
Verger for St Mary’s: (See voluntary list inside the church)

St Mary’s, Walton Churchwarden: see voluntary list inside church

St Andrew’s Prestwold Churchwarden: see voluntary list inside church

Methodist

Rev John Pugh, 18 Kingfisher Road, Mountsorrel, LE12 7FG (01162304689) Day Off: Saturday

Superintendent Minister: Rev Andrew Lomax, Logos House, 23 Lemontree Lane, Loughborough, LE11 2QS (01509219804) Day Off:
Monda

Circuit),,t\dministrator: Mrs Josephine Wills, c/o Trinity Methodist Church Centre, Royland Road, Loughborough: (01509807441)
Office hrs: Mon, Tues, Thur, Fri 10am to 2pm loughboroughmethodist@gmail.com

Church Stewards: Margaret Folwell (880770).

Barrow Baptist Church

Minister: Rev Ben Haldane , Beveridge Street, Barrow upon Soar 01509 416603 administrator@barrowbaptist.org.uk
Services are held at 10am on Sunday mornings. There are various mid-week groups for all ages, please contact us for more
information.

Barrow & Wolds Group of Churches

Priest in charge Rev’d Clive R Watts

T: 07534 899522

E: rev.clive.watts@barrowandwoldsgroup.com

A: The Rectory, 27 Cotes Road, Barrow-upon-Soar, LE12 8JP

W: www.barrowandwoldsgroup.com




THINKING OF A NEW KITCHEN?

DOES YOUR
TICK LIST LOOK
LIKE THIS?

Rigid, not self assembly

£4465.00

Includes VAT / Excludes Fitting

All Cabinets

Large choice of finishes Laminate Work Surfaces

Quality as sold by a major high strect retailer Fan Oven
Two year warranty on appliances Induction Hob
Extractor Chimney
[ IN l Dishwasher
QUALITY CYOUR FREF PLAN ANI Fridge
DIESIGN WITH NOY PRESSURE WHATSOEVER Sink and Tap

14 Link Rd, Anstey, Leics, LET 7BW
Tel: 0116 235 1551 = Mob: 07803 797089
Emaijl: |:1t';'._in.aEllmﬂiiy.lhun_w.uk
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Best Trend Interiors
Simply the best W

Chartered

We are Chartered Financial Planners

Helping people in Leicestershire achieve their financial objectives.

We are retirement experts. if you are considering your retirement
options, or have questions about pensions, we'd be happy to help.

SMALL ADVICE FIRM OF THE YEAR (155 THan & ARS

marketing ¢
WARL ' -

Our website is regularly updated with personal

finance news.
%

¢ 4 Brook Park, ‘. 01664 778 B39
Gaddesby Lane, & infol@ha-w.oouk
Rearsby, LEF 4ZB @ www_ ha-w.couk

You can browse the articles by
visiting: www.ha-w.co.uk/fnews

I'l\‘_ Hunier Akenhead & Walker Lid s suthorsed and regulated by the Francsl Condhact -"l:.'1:h'1lv_’/l

Marshalls
REGISTER

N
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STEPHEN MORRIS LANDSCAPES Ltd

VWe offer a full range of domestic garden landscaping
solutions for both large and small projects including -

Paving

Block Paving
Garden Walls
Lawns & Planting
Decks & Pergolas

Garden Designs

01509 889746
- or
=1 07920 260706

www.stephenmorrislandscapes.co.uk n

Garden Maintenance
Soft Landscaping
Turfing
Patios § Fencing

Free quotes § advice call Kevin Lewin

Tel 01949 81231

PLEASE SUPPORT THE ADVERTISERS



U ALEX'S TAXI

it @D roou SEXED

T R S Friendly and reliable Service

MINIMUM SPEND £17

TAXI

service

HOW TO ORDER?
1. CHOOSE WHAT YOU FANCY FROM THE OPTIONS BELOW/ L h ,1 J
2.CALL 01509 881313 BETWEEN 12-3PM ON WEDNESDAY OR THURSDAY Ong Or S O Ourn eyS
TO ORDER, PAY OVER THE PHONE AND CHOOSE A TIME SLOT
3. COLLECTION WILL BE FROM THE FRONT DOOR IN YOUR TIME SLOT FROM 11AM,

THIS WILL ALLOW SOCIAL DISTANCING FOR SAFETY OF YOURSELVES AND OUR TEAM MEMBER. Please call 0 74 7355 71 80

4.FOOD IS PACKED IN PLASTIC CRATES AND CAN BE QUITE HEAVY.

PLEASE BRING YOUR 'BAGS FOR LIFE' WITH YOU OR PLEASE RETURN THE CRATE TO THE PUB 0 1 509 7339 0 3
r N\ ~

. )
-MEAT BOX - = FRUIT & VEG BOX =
e ey - EXTRAS -
portom
154g Whole Chicken 2xkg potatoes sliced fresh bread (white or brown) £275
1kg Minced beef ok oo 4 pints of fresh British milic 5200
1kg Steving Steak 1kg wonky carrols 8 henopgs 75
1kg Lincolnshire sausages 1xlarge leek it ene e e
2xminute steaks (402) 1xbabyswede
patt 250g butter s250
1kg streaky bacon 1 hispi cabbage baking butter (vegan) £
: ; 1% garlic bulb o e e R
PIMP YOUR MEAT BOX? s 15kg bread flour 1275
e 4xfat cap mushrooms. 4pack of toilet roll. £200
goz Sirloin s as geaHerters £6/11 4xtomatoss 500g fresh yeast £350
100z Brilish Barnsley lamb chops  £5/0 4xsatsumas cucumber s110
2002 bone on siloin £1019 axapples S, £100
1602 Chateaubriand (s sgeaareocs £20/38 4xbananas o i A
20 shoutder o tamb aso 1xlemon & x lime ffor your gin?) el 5
ADD SOME MEAT? da
3kg penne pasta £1000
-SUNDAY LUNCH BOX - 15kg Whola Chicken 2 1kg granulated sugar 235 H
#mealandtvoreg 1kg Minced beef 9 "gs
15kg Chicken =) | [kt e B J m' .
b cay || 2o tincotnshive sausages f10
e | ey o e Pheto Restoration
1kg Striploin s sy aged Herefora) £24 100z British Barnsley lamb chops ~ £5/g Wie also have wine and other drinks available
2x160z Chateaubriand s oyosed terferd €40 | |40 minute steak s awsgsarestod  £4/7 for purchase
SRRl 2002 bone on siloin s asysgea wewors £10/19 orderthrough.
i 16020 . £20/38
\ i
- a
- \ i ’h H
OUR BOXES WILL BE PACKED,/DELIVERED USING DISPOSABLE GLOVES AND SANITISER WILL BE PROVIDED AT COLLECTION ' I utc h I n S‘D n
Al food is from our local suppliers, The Vieg Factor, Ray Camplejohn in Syston, All Purpose. Some items may be substituted due to availability.
Prices and avalability of some ry liely to change over the coming weeks .
#shoplocal  #dontleavethevillage  #besafe
L J

HAMMER & PINCERS

Lunch

36a Sowters Lane, Burton on the Wolds. Tuesday to Saturday 12 till 2

Loughborough. Leicestershire, LE12 5AL

T.01509 881596

Set menu now Set 3 course menu £29

Sunday Lunch now 3 courses for £32

Any Make & Model Repaired Dinner

Mechanical Repairs
Tuesday to Saturday 6 till 9

Full Servicing
) 7 Course Grazing menu From £50
Free Quotations

Welding
M.O.Ts for Cars & Light Vans

Saturday Night Grazing From £65

01509 880735
Collection Service Available 5 Fast Road. LF12 6ST

PLEASE SUPPORT THE ADVERTISERS



